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NEWS RELEASE 
 

 

 

 

St. Mary’s County Sheriff’s Office Investigating Fatal Collision 

 
LEONARDTOWN, MD (February 8, 2025) – The St. Mary’s County Sheriff’s Office is 

investigating a fatal motor vehicle collision that occurred on Saturday, February 8, 2025. 

 

At approximately 10:58 a.m., patrol deputies responded to 28085 Point Lookout Road in 

Leonardtown for a reported crash. Upon arrival, they found a two-vehicle collision involving a 

motor scooter and a Nissan sedan. 

 

The St. Mary’s County Sheriff’s Office Collision Reconstruction Unit responded to the scene. A 

preliminary investigation determined that a 2023 Zhilong BWS motor scooter, operated by 

Joseph Louis Young, 71, of Leonardtown, attempted to cross Point Lookout Road but failed to 

yield the right-of-way and was struck by a northbound 2023 Nissan Versa. 

 

Young was ejected from the scooter and transported to MedStar St. Mary’s Hospital, where he 

was pronounced deceased. Investigators do not believe speed, alcohol, or drugs were 

contributing factors in the crash. 

 

Anyone who witnessed the collision or events leading to it is asked to contact Corporal Jason 

Smith at 301-475-4200, ext. 2328. 
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